Dear Members of the Task Force,

For years, the Technological Liberation Front has been a backburner concern for national
security, but their recent attacks have catapulted them to our attention. After a series of attacks
on the largest power generation stations in the country, the TLF has promised more assaults
throughout the country. This unified action is a departure from their stance as a group of
decentralized, independently motivated terrorist cells. Your primary responsibility is to prevent
future attacks by TLF and identify key persons responsible for the previous events that triggered
the creation of this task force. It may be pertinent to investigate why the TLF has become more
unified and if there are any foreign actors at play.

Over the course of Donald Trump’s first term as president, he has espoused conflicting
statements when it comes to technology. President Trump is an advocate for big business and
corporate freedom, but he has expressed skepticism about the political motivations of some
technology companies. The administration’s developing policy on technology and automation
may impact the TLF’s future actions.

Each member organization of this task force was brought here because of their specific
capabilities, resources, and jurisdiction. It is expected that you will collaborate across agencies to
create a unified and efficient solution to this crisis. Given the sensitive nature of this topic, I
encourage you to access any professional connections you have gained over your years of
experience. Please be cautious about any external personal communication.

Please recognize the tremendous amount of resources and faith we are putting in you all. There is
a lot of fear around these terror attacks, and our constituents are anxious for a swift resolution to
this emerging crisis.

Sincerely,
Matt Rose
House Committee on Intelligence and Counterterrorism



